Minutes and Report of the Technical Committee Meeting at the Alton Jones Campus, University of Rhode Island from 6/18/2012-6/20/2012
Members Present:  Prema Ganganna, William Rice III, Sarah L. Francis, Nancy Cohen, Joanne Curran-Celentano, Catherine Violette (on conference call), Matthew Delmonico, Ingrid Lofgren, Furong  Xu, Qianzhi Jiang (UMASS PhD student), Jennifer Arts (URI PhD student), Geoff Greene (Guest Speaker), Phil Clark – Guest Speaker –  the SENIOR Project and Resiliency

6/18/2012
Matthew and Ingrid welcomed the attendees of the Technical Committee and introduced the members and the guest speaker Dr. Phil Clark who discussed the challenges of doing research with older adults and the topic of resiliency. 

6/19/2012

Prema gave a summary of UDC’s internal administration status and changes of the New Dean Sabine O’Hara who took over as the Director of AES and CES.  The group needed to know and discuss the impact of this major change at the top level for the future of the NE-1039.  During the 2011 technical meeting Dr. Wyche-Moore, administrator  was present to provide permission for the meeting and USDA/NIFA Susan Welsh was present  to update on the administrative reorganization at NIFA.  Since both were not present during this meeting, the team wanted to arrange a tele-conference with Jane Clary at NIFA and Dr. Sabine O’Hara.  Sarah L. Francis suggested that Jane Clary and Dr. O’Hara should discuss the future direction of the project NE-1039.  Catherine Violette and Sarah L. Francis from Iowa presented their project.  Sarah and Katherine presented as how they are using the screening tools to define whole grains.  Nancy from Massachusetts presented the reorganizational strategies as to how Extension was moved to the College of Health Sciences and discussed her great concern about food security in general.  Nancy explained how the Dean is trying to integrate extension and research.  The position is 80% integrated research and extension and 20% teaching.  Qianzhi presented her project (refer to the handout) “Method on line brainstorming sessions, socio-ecological theory, a hierarchy model” and presented the socio-ecological model.  Qianzhi used the Analytical Hierarchy model including accessibility, affordability, social support and living accommodations.   She discussed how accessibility and affordability are more important with respect to goal and the strategies to identify the environmental supports for promoting healthy eating in older adults.  Consequent to her presentation, the group discussed on which communities to choose, who to involve as experts, how to collect information and timeline.  The consensus was to use as many sites as possible, to gather data, use surveys to gather data on environmental changes to increase fruit, vegetables, beans, whole grain intakes in older adults.  The question was “How do you use a tool to increase their fruit and vegetable consumption?”
Sarah L. Francis presenter her project “Living (well through) international Fitness and Exercise.”  

Ingrid introduced Jennifer Arts, Ingrid’s PhD student, and she presented on “Various resiliency measures.”  The objective was to address the needs of rural Americans.  Focus areas – information to increase individual or family’s motivation.  The factors that were presented were: 1) Develop and use comprehensive resilience assessment tool that can be used by community health providers, 2) Challenge to identify the rural classification, and 3) How resilience a promising research area.  Jennifer emphasized as to how ability to rebound from a physical, emotional financial or social challenge can be assessed and used as a protective factor for older adults.  She presented the critical attributes, rebounding and carrying on, a sense of self, determination, and a pro-social attitude were important factors in resilience.  Challenges regarding resilience are associated with aging.  Her presentation included the latest and future statistics on elderly population and stated that the elderly population will reach 70 million by 2030, 80% would have one chronic condition and 37% have some type of disability.  Challenges faced by rural older adults are:  access to health care, transportation, community based programs, lack of education, low income, and inadequate housing.  Develop a resilience scale that is easy to administer, quick, low participant burden, and assess whole person.   Plans are to develop it based on three commonly used resilience scales.  Assess humor, social support, adaptability, capitalizing on one’s strength.  Majority Resilience Score would be a final summary of these areas.
Jennifer stated that the next steps are to develop a scale that incorporates: multiple aspects of resilience, identifies strengths and weaknesses, identifies areas where improvement is needed and, detects those at risk before health issues develop (i.e. prevention).   
Dr. Geoff Greene was introduced as a guest speaker to discuss strategies to make multistate projects more successful.  Geoff is the chairperson of the Department of Nutrition and Food Sciences at URI and part of the NC-1193 multistate project (Assessing and addressing individual and environmental factors that influence eating behavior of young adults).   He reported that he has done lots of survey research that are inexpensive.  He is working on two groups one on behavior and one on environmental factors.  Behavior group will be doing behavioral surveys and environmental group will conduct environmental surveys.  They have assessed the walkability assessment to make walking safe.  Use stairs instead of elevators, surveyed vending machines, and athletic facilities and the food environment and surveyed where students ate.  The goal is to take the existing process and make it simpler.  Overall goal was to create a healthy campus by addressing behavioral and physical assessments and by developing a healthy campus index.  
Matt Delmonico reported on their weight loss project using Tai Chi in obese older women.  Research included recruiting 54 participants in RI senior centers and intervening on them with a Tai Chi exercise program and modified DASH diet with increase in mono and polyunsaturated fats and two days of Tai-Chi.  The data has not been analyzed yet.  Ingrid discussed the dietary screening tool (DST) score and its uses in this project and in others.
At 3:00pm Joanne reported her research project.  Her research project concentrated on lutein content of fruits and vegetables.  
The committee reviewed the 2011 minutes and changes were made based on the input of members.
6/20/2012
Ingrid discussed the action items to be completed

· Contact Dr. Gloria Wyche-Moore- Dr. Sabine O’Hara

· Dr. Jane Clary

· Annual reports on SAKAI

· Recruiting from Gerontology Programs
Next meeting was decided to be in New Hampshire on June 3ed-5th 2013 or 10th-12th of 2013.   It was suggested to bring a student to present the research.  Joanne will be in-charge of arrangements and scheduling guest speakers.    Matthew will follow up with Dr. O’Hara and add her name to SAKAI as the administrator advisor.  Ingrid will contact Dr. Clary and Toombs to process the inclusion of Dr. O’Hara.  \
Ingrid suggested that we recruit members from Gerontology departments.  Joanne suggested that the committee should get guidance from Dr. Clary for the next proposal.  A conference call should be scheduled to have the administrative Officer and USDA/NIFA representatives for future integrated research proposal initiatives.  Invite and add Dr. Adams to the conference call for advice.  Nancy wanted to know whether it should be a continuation project after 2014 or the new project.  Ingrid suggested having 3-4 conference calls with the team to maintain continuity and updating information.  Ingrid suggested doing DST for the next tool.  DST is self-administered and takes about 5 minutes.  Sarah will complete the form by October 1st, 2012.  The next proposal has to be submitted by February 2014.  The researchers were asked to formulate ideas for the next 5 year cycle.  Nancy suggested to think about adding community and environmental research.   Prema suggested using Nancy’s community and environmental model in DC.  Ingrid suggested holding webinar to train students.  This concept would be the major topic of the next conference call during September 2012.   It was also suggested to think about future research on resilience.  The first conference call will concentrate on topics, research sites included and future participation in research.   Sarah discussed applying for R15- NIH grant including URI, ISU and the deadline is 10/28/2012.  Iowa is not eligible as a primary site for RI5 so URI will be the main site.  This grant includes looking at financial, dietary and physical resilience validation data.  They are thinking about using a self-administered DST survey tool.  Ingrid suggested including UDC’s students as part of R15.  
The meeting continued with individual station reports. 

